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Measure Description: 
Directs certain state agencies to partner with Oregon Military Department to provide reintegration 
services for veterans. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
 Department of Community Colleges and Workforce Development, Oregon Health Authority, Housing 
and Community Services Department, Judicial Department, Department of Justice, Bureau of Labor and 
Industries, Oregon Military Department, Oregon University System (OUS), Oregon Department of 
Transportation, Department of Veterans' Affairs 
 
 
 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill [does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger 
Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis:  It is not clear from the provisions of this bill exactly what the named agencies are to do.  The 
named agencies currently cooperate with the Oregon Military Department (OMD) and absent any clearer 
direction it is not possible to determine whether or not the agencies will be affected fiscally by the bill. 
 
OMD currently has a reintegration program and this bill provides, potentially, additional resources.  The 
Department of Community Colleges and Workforce Development, Oregon Health Authority, Housing 
and Community Services Department, Judicial Department, Department of Justice, Bureau of Labor and 
Industries, Oregon Military Department, Oregon University System, Oregon Department of 
Transportation, and Department of Veterans' Affairs all indicate that the provisions of this bill, as written, 
would not have a fiscal impact. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


